Michigan Resource Stewards’ Position on Competitive Hunting Tournaments:

This position is prompted by the announced launching of the World Hunting Association and its initial professional competitive big game hunt to debut in Michigan this fall at the Lost Arrow Ranch, a high fenced game enclosure near Gladwin. The announcement speaks of new no-kill technology and a Professional Hunting Tour with huge purses to be awarded to the world’s best hunters. Events are to be broadcast through many outlets including Internet, T.V., Pay-Per-View, and On Demand. The WHA “will enhance the image and experience of hunting today and for the generations of tomorrow”, according to this press release.

The Resource Stewards found this announcement repugnant. We think the image of hunting and hunters will be degraded, rather than enhanced, by these events wherein big game animals concentrated within high fenced enclosures are used as chips in high stakes hunting games. It is MRS’s position that the rewards of hunting and fishing are to be found in the quality of the experience. Respect for the quarry and the principles of fair chase are important to that experience and to the satisfaction that comes with well-earned success. To measure the sport or its participants by animals conquered and dollars won cheapens both.
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